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‘Uy’ Skweyul / Greetings Wildcat Families, 

 

I hope that this month’s newsletter finds you happy and healthy.  I also hope that you’ve been 
able to stay dry during these unusually rainy days.  As somebody who has a great deal of respect 
for the natural world, I’ve tried to maintain healthy environmental practices.  However, given this 
past year with the heat domes and forest fires, the atmospheric rivers and devastating flooding, 
my family has made commitments to do even more to protect our natural environment.  More so 
than before, wherever and whenever I can do my part, I will.  I am buoyed with hope when I see 
the young people in our community taking action against climate change.  Wellington’s Climate 
Action Club continues to lead the charge in our school around finding ways to do better for our 
environment.  They will be meeting with city councillors and school trustees in January to talk 
about collective responsibilities and I am confident that there will be actionable items that come 
from this meeting that will further the important work we all must do.   

Something else that gives me joy and hope is knowing that we are moving toward a normal way of 
being.  When space allows, there will be limited numbers of spectators at our sporting events.  We 
are able to hold grade assemblies again and will be doing so on December 13th; for the first time 
since 2019, our grade groupings will be together again in one space and it will be wonderful!  Our 
band program and jazz academy are able to perform live, with limited numbers of proud family 
members and friends in the audience.  Our performing arts crew is looking forward to a spring 
production.  And we remain hopeful that grad will be more grand this year.  We are going to start 
the return to grad traditions with a grad pancake breakfast this Friday…it’s time to let grads be 
celebrated for all of their accomplishments over the last 13 years.  We’ll start with pancakes! 

Please remember that starting second semester, we will be extending lunch hour on Mondays by 
15 minutes and dismissing at 2:05 pm.  This is following a request from students and staff to 
return to the old Monday bell schedule to allow for more time to eat and meet with 
friends.  When we return to school in January, we will be getting to work on programming for the 
2022/23 school year.  We encourage students to explore their elective choices at the school and 
ask questions about how they can access learning opportunities that are connected to their 
interests and passions.  We will begin course selection in mid-February. 

Leading up to the break, we will be holding our annual toy and food drive, our door decorating 
contest, and our school-wide virtual assembly.  December 17th will be the last day of classes before 
the Winter Break.  We look forward to seeing our students in the new year when school reopens 
on January 4th, 2022.  On behalf of the Wellington staff, we wish you the happiest of holidays.  In 
whatever way you choose to celebrate the holiday season, we wish you good rest, good food, and 
the good company of friends and family. 

 

Hay ch q’a / Thank you / Merci 

 

Ms. Andrea Davidson – Principal 

UPCOMING  DATES  

December 

December 13-14 Winter Band Concerts in 

  Gym  

December 17 Last day of classes before 

  Winter Break  

January 

January 4 (Tues) Schools Reopen 

January 6-8 SuperBall 

January 17-21 Grad photos 

January 18 PAC Meeting 7pm 

January 24-29 Grad assessments 

January 28 Semester turnaround day 

January 31 Start of Semester 2 

February 

February 7-8 Pro D Days.  School not in 

  session 

February 15 Lockdown Drill 9am 

  PAC Meeting 7pm 

February 21  BC Family Day 

  School not in session 

 Full 2021-2022 school district calendar  

https://www.sd68.bc.ca/document/2021-2022-

https://we.schools.sd68.bc.ca/
https://www.sd68.bc.ca/document/2021-2022-school-calendar/


Athletic News by Scott Robertson 

We had such a great season of fall sports here at Wellington this year.  

Volleyball has just wrapped up, and both of our senior boys and girls 
represented Wellington at the Island Championships. The boys tournament 
was hosted here at Wellington, and the girls were in Victoria at Stelly’s. The 
girls finished in 5th place, and the boys lost their game going into the semi 
finals. The coaches were very proud of the sportsmanship and hard work 
shown by both of these teams.  

As we move into basketball season, we have 2 grade 8 boys and 1 grade 8 
girls team. We have one junior girls, one grade 9 boys, and one junior boys 
team as well as a senior boys and a senior girls team. There will be a lot of 
basketball in our gym in the upcoming weeks. Our season is supposed to 
start on Wednesday, December 1st and we can’t wait!!! Go Cats!!! 

 

 

 

International News by Nicole McRae 

We finally went on our first field trip to Victoria and it was a 
wonderful day.  

We stopped at the Malahat Skywalk and the views there were 
so fabulous.  It was a great cultural experience.  

From there we went to the Imax and watched a great video on 
the humpback whale. It was so beautiful seeing our oceans and 
the wildlife in it.  

After that, we had some free time to wander through the 
downtown area, and it was a wonderful day.  

The kids are going to Vancouver soon, and will be able to see 
the sights of the Capilano suspension bridge at night. 

These beautiful people were once Wellington grads! 

Now they’re teachers! 

First student to the office with the correct answer will win 

a prize! 

Band News by Carmella Luvisotto 

Winter Concert  

Band Members are very excited to be performing for a small audience on 

Tuesday! 

December 13 (Jazz Bands) and December 14 (Concert Bands) at 7 PM.  These 

will be our first live performances in almost two years! 

Fundraising 

The Wellington Band will be providing Gift Wrap Services at Country Club 

Mall through the month of December. Please come out and get your gift 

wrapped. Gift Wrap is by donation.   

Dates for the New Year 

January  Various grade 8 students possible elementary  

  performances 

January 11th  Clinic with artists from Vancouver/NY 

February 15th  Clinic with the Benny Benack III Quartet from NY 

February 23rd  Lionel Hampton Jazz Festival Virtual  

February 24/25th Surrey Jazz Festival – Various Jazz Groups 

April 12, 2020 Vancouver Island Concert Band Festival – Port Alberni – 

   Grade 8 Bands/Sr Concert Band 

April 26/27th  West Coast Jazz Festival  – VIU 

May 16-21 MusicFest Canada  

May 27   Jazz Affair - Place TBA 

 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 

Wellington provides Christmas Hampers to a 

number of families each year.  We welcome any 

monetary donations, gift cards, or turkey 

certificates.  Donations  can be dropped off at the 

office. 



It’s Not Too Late To Shop for Christmas Gifts! 

Wellington Spirit Wear can also be purchased through 

SchoolCashOnline!   

Great idea for Christmas or birthday gifts!  If you 

would like to purchase clothing as a surprise for a 

gift, please email patricia.lindsay@sd68.bc.ca and 

she will arrange that for you. 

https://www.sd68.bc.ca/schoolcashonline/ 

 

 

 

 

The Learning Commons is raising money through 

the company TruEarth.  Click on the link below to 

see how you can support Wellington! 

https://fundraising.tru.earth/

wellingtonsecondaryschool  

  2021-2022 YEARBOOK!    

In order to promote public awareness of local businesses we are 

committing approximately 4-6 pages devoted specifically to local 

entrepreneurs.   

As yearbooks are traditionally timeless and rarely discarded they provide a 

medium of advertisement for businesses for years to come.   

Our intent within these pages is to allow businesses to place their logos or 

other forms of advertisement within these designated pages in exchange 

for funds that will be used to purchase additional 

cameras and equipment for the school.  

A receipt will be forwarded to any businesses that 

wish to take part.   If you have any additional 

question, or comments  please contact me at 

sbhatti@sd68.bc.ca. 

https://www.sd68.bc.ca/schoolcashonline/
https://fundraising.tru.earth/wellingtonsecondaryschool
https://fundraising.tru.earth/wellingtonsecondaryschool
mailto:sbhatti@sd68.bc.ca


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Information Sessions: 
 

• Child and Youth Care Information Session – Thursday, December 9 from 4-5 PM 
 

• Resource Management Officer Technology Information Session – Thursday, December 9 from 5-6 PM 
 

• Information Session for high school students – Tuesday, January 11 from 6-7 PM 

•  

• Information Session for parents of future students – Thursday, January 20 from 6-7 PM 
 
Various activities and program information sessions are happening over the next few months. Bookmark the VIU Events page  
to make sure you don’t miss out.  
 

Recruitment Updates:  
 
Thinking about University? Connect with a Recruiter to learn more about becoming a student at VIU and our different programs! Recruiters 
are available in-person, by email, Zoom or phone.   
 

Advising Updates:  
 
Have you applied to VIU? We would love to meet with you! We encourage students who have applied to VIU to connect with Advising at 
250.740.6410 or email advising@viu.ca.  
 
Advisors can also be reached in Zoom drop-in (Monday and Friday from 11:00 – 1:00 and Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 12:00-
3:00). 
 

Information for new applicants: 
 
 If you missed the Next Steps Presentation, watch it now  
 
 Visit Ready, Set, Go - Launchpad to Success at VIU!  
 
 After you have applied to Vancouver Island University 

 
Services for Aboriginal Students (SAS):  
 
New Indigenous students are encouraged to join the SAS virtual drop in. Details can be found on the website. Alternatively, they can  
email SAS@viu.ca or call 250.740.6510. 
 

Campus Tours: 
 
Did you know you can book a private tour for potential students? Visit our Nanaimo campus and see first-hand what it’s like to be a 
student.  
 
Book your campus tour here. 
 
Consider booking an appointment with a recruiter after your tour to discuss your options. 

 WHAT’S HAPPENING AT VIU—December 2021 

https://info.viu.ca/child-and-youth-care-webinar/
https://scitech.viu.ca/resource-management-protection
https://viu.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_LejhK_SVQLCpj5eRVYjrcg
https://viu.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_pUrVLsctQL2vGUSIVFEy7A
https://www.viu.ca/events/
https://connect.viu.ca/
https://services.viu.ca/advising/connect-educational-advisor
mailto:advising@viu.ca
file:///C:/Users/tdean/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/NULWZJK7/Join%20via%20Zoom%20from%20PC,%20Mac,%20Linux,%20iOS%20or%20Android
https://viuvideos.viu.ca/media/Next+Steps+Presentation/0_bvzg68in
https://learningmatters.viu.ca/ready-set-go
https://services.viu.ca/advising/after-you-have-applied
https://indigenous.viu.ca/services-aboriginal-students
mailto:SAS@viu.ca
https://calendly.com/studentambassador-viu


Save yourself cooking time and enjoy a Family Fun Night! Use code wsfund at Papa John’s and 20% of 

every order will go to support extracurricular activities for Wellington Students!  Use this code at Papa 

John’s anytime, any day! 

PAC meetings are held the third Tuesday of the month at 7pm. Everyone welcome! The next meeting is January 18th and will be held in 

person and virtually via Teams. Link posted to the Wellington Secondary PAC facebook page.  

Papa John’s Pizza Lunch is every Thursday—2 slices for $5!! Looking for volunteers to help over lunch break. 

  

  

  

Save your Country Grocer receipts: PAC receives $10 in gift cards for every $1000 in receipts. Please have  your 

student drop off in the school office not at the store directly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We need more parents on the Wellington Secondary PAC Facebook page!  Here is the link  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/962032747865328 

 

 

2021/2022 PAC Executive: 

Chair- Brianne P. 

Treasurer-Tricia S. 

Secretary-Erin R. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

HOW TO SUPPORT THE PAC: 

We are looking for a PAC executive, Vice Chair and Secretary.  Also looking for Members at 

Large.  Anyone interested can email wellingtonsecondarypac@gmail.com  

Wellington Parent Advisory Committee (PAC)  

December 2021 Information 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/962032747865328
mailto:wellingtonsecondarypac@gmail.com


WELLINGTON TEACHER EMAILS 2021/2022 

 

Aitken, Ms. A  amanda.aitken@sd68.bc.ca 

Allison, Mr. W  william.allison@sd68.bc.ca 

Arnold, Ms. H  heather.arnold@sd68.bc.ca 

Austin, Ms. S.  sarah.austin@sd68.bc.ca 

Balcombe, Ms. L  lisa.balcombe@sd68.bc.ca 

Bhatti, Mr. S  sbhatti@sd68.bc.ca 

Black, Mr. J  james.black@sd68.bc.ca 

Brooker, Ms. K  kbrooker@sd68.bc.ca 

Busche, Mr. M  mbusche@sd68.bc.ca 

Campbell, Ms. M  marijke.campbell@sd68.bc.ca 

Cathcart, Mr. W  wesley.cathcart@sd68.bc.ca 

Connolly, Ms. J  jana.connolly@sd68.bc.ca 

Crocker, Ms. K  katiejo.crocker@sd68.bc.ca 

Curran, Ms. L.  lindsay.curran@sd68.bc.ca 

Dang, Mr. M  mike.dang@sd68.bc.ca 

Davidson, Ms. A  andrea.davidson@sd68.bc.ca 

Egglestone, Mr. G gegglestone@sd68.bc.ca 

Elwood, Mr. S  selwood1@sd68.bc.ca 

Gannon, Ms. L  lgannon1@sd68.bc.ca  

Grigoletto, Mr. N  ngrigoletto@sd68.bc.ca 

Gustafson, Ms. K.  kate.gustafson@sd68.bc.ca 

Henderson, Mrs. V vhenderson@sd68.bc.ca 

Holdom, Ms. D  dholdom@sd68.bc.ca   

Horncastle, Mr. C  craig.horncastle@sd68.bc.ca 

Johnson, Mrs. L  lmjohnson@sd68.bc.ca 

Knezevich, Ms. K  kaitlyn.knezevich@sd68.bc.ca 

Lennox, Mr. B  blennox@sd68.bc.ca  

Linn, Ms. C  crystal.linn@sd68.bc.ca 

Lundy, Ms. C  catherine.lundy@sd68.bc.ca 

Luvisotto, Ms. C  cluvisotto@sd68.bc.ca 

Marusic, Mr. S  smarusic@sd68.bc.ca 

McKenzie, Mr. J  jonathan.mckenzie@sd68.bc.ca 

McRae, Ms. N  nmcrae@sd68.bc.ca 

McRae, Ms. S  shannon.mcrae@sd68.bc.ca 

Meier, Ms. K  kmeier@sd68.bc.ca 

Murray, Mr. C  chandler.murray@sd68.bc.ca 

Oldham, Ms. C  coldham@sd68.bc.ca 

Olsen-Leaf. Ms. H holsen-leaf@sd68.bc.ca 

Ovcharov, Ms. K  kaitlin.ovcharov@sd68.bc.ca 

Padow, Mr. N  nicholas.padow@sd68.bc.ca 

Patrick, Mr. C  colin.patrick@sd68.bc.ca 

Pedersen, Ms. T  tpedersen@sd68.bc.ca 

Poulin, Mr. F  fpoulin@sd68.bc.ca 

Pronk, Ms. M  melanie.pronk@sd68.bc.ca 

Pye, Mr. D  dpye@sd68.bc.ca 

Robertson, Mr. S  srobertson@sd68.bc.ca 

Seward, Ms. G  gseward-wilson@sd68.bc.ca  

Spencer, Mr. P  pspencer@sd68.bc.ca  

Stephens, Ms. J  jaime.stephens@sd68.bc.ca 

Stewart, Ms. T  tamara.stewart@sd68.bc.ca 

Suhr, Ms. N  nicol.suhr@sd68.bc.ca 

Thomas, Ms. K  kristin.thomas@sd68.bc.ca 

Wedholm, Ms. N  nicole.wedholm@sd68.bc.ca 

Winchell, Mrs. L  lwinchell@sd68.bc.ca 

Wood, Ms. D  danica.wood@sd68.bc.ca 

Zeeman, Mr. A  aubrey.zeeman@sd68.bc.ca 

M A S K S  
As we head into the winter months, we are reminding 
everyone that there is a requirement for anyone on campus 
to be wearing a mask. Masks need to be worn over the nose 
and mouth at all times when in the building and outside 
when 2 meter physical distancing cannot be maintained.  
 
Please remind your student(s) to bring a mask from home. 
If it is forgotten, there is a small supply available at the main 

office for student use.  
 
Thank for your continued support with 
this provincial order. 
 

 

 

 

Please contact the office by phone 250-758-9191 or email 

info. WE@sd68.bc.ca if your student will be absent from 

classes.   

This will allow us to excuse the absence so that the 

automated system doesn’t send you the absence email . 

Celebrating Diversity! 

Wellington families come from many different 

cultures.  We would like to wish everyone a 

wonderful holiday season! 
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Winter 

Safety 

Tips 


